Prayer Concerns

- **Troy Tom** is scheduled for a procedure on his heart this week. Prayers for a smooth procedure and quick results.
- ~Melody Loveland had another surgery on her knee last Wednesday. Continued prayers for her healing, pain management and comfort levels.
- ~Larry Loveland is recovering from multiple dog bites.
- ~ Prayers for the family of long-time member, **Melba Shedd**, after her recent passing.
- ~Prayers for **Patsy Williamson** and her recovery from a recent fall where she broke her tailbone.
- ~Matthew and Sarah Hall expecting their first baby in February!
- ~Beth Horner, **Brady's mom**, will have surgery on September 30th to take out her knee replacements and put in spacers. She will have those spacers for 6-8 weeks before she can have one of her knee replacements put back in. Prayers for her and her husband, Bryan, through this process.

Children's Ministry News

- **Wednesday Bible classes will begin on September 16**th. A Bible hour format will be used with older children teaching stations for younger children with an adult facilitating. Masks and other precautions will be in place. Class will begin in the Fellowship hall, make plans to join us and bring your Bible.
- ~Thanks to all who signed up to pray for our Westgate educators. In August, we prayed for peace. In September, let us pray that our educators have the courage to be salt and light. Matthew 5: 16, ".... let your light shine before others, that they may see your good deeds and glorify your Father in heaven."



~We are continuing to collect school supplies for Bonham students. Please leave donations in the basket in the short hall. Special requests are for bound composition notebooks. Thank you!

~We will celebrate our newest gifts of life on September 20th with Westgate's annual Baby Blessing.

Youth Ministry News

Sunday, September 27th--We are having a youth devo at the Waldrips' house.

Please continue to pray for our students' academic, athletic, and spiritual success during this uncertain semester.



By the Numbers

September 13th:

Contribution: \$2,563.14 eGive: \$4,061.00 Total: \$6,624.14

Budget: \$**6,113.00** Be A Blessing: \$8.92 Preaching Minister: Rodney Ashlock

Family Minister: Brady Horner (325-260-1903) Youth Minister: Clay Howell (615-879-0983) Children's Education Coordinator: Jackie Lee

Elders: Randy Bibb, Jim MacDonald, **Steve Stovall**, Troy Tom **Deacons:** Don Bell, Manny Carneiro, CJ Chaney, **Jon Cogburn**,

Eric Gumm, Adam Lott, Chris Meeks, Matt Waldrip

Building Lockup:

September- Matt Waldrip

October- Don Bell

Westgate Church of Christ

Sermon Title: The God Who Comforts

Scripture: Isaiah 40:1

Comfort, comfort my people,

says your God.

Happy Birthday:

Sept. 15th: Maeleigh Carneiro

Sept. 16th: Barrett Lott, Holly Howell, Doris Wells

Sept. 18th: Briana Horner, Adam Arche, Kami Winter

Happy Anniversary:

Sept. 14th: Scott & Sheryl Tarkenton

Our Calendar:

Sept. 20th: Baby Blessing

Oct. 7th: Love Grub

Oct. 12th: Columbus Day

Oct. 18th: Fall Fellowship Picnic

Nov. 1st: Day Light Savings Time Ends

Nov. 4th: Love Grub

Nov. 11th: Veteran's Day

Nov. 25th: No Bible Classes

Ladies Bible Class

Week 2 of the Ladies Bible Class will be this Tuesday. It's not too late to join the class and all are welcomed and encouraged to come.



The class will be based off of the book "Psalm 23-Bible study Book: The Shepherd with Me". This book can be found on Amazon, Lifeway, and Mardel. Please contact Clair Arche if you have any questions

or concerns. Babysitting and coffee will be provided!

Ministry Opportunity

Cherokee Home for Children is in need of house parents!
Salary 45K + benefits Full Medical, Dental, Vision
New, private 3BR, 2B house 401K, Life Insurance
Free utilities, groceries 13 weeks off annually
CONTACT: Shawn Hull, Director ~ (325) 622-4201



Bonham Needs

~ glue sticks ~ pencils ~ glue bottles ~ markers

~ crayons

~ scissors

~ pocket folders with brads

~ composition notebooks

Blessing Box Needs

~ canned foods to open without a can opener ~toiletry items

~ crackers

~ fruit cups

~ granola bars

~ baby formula

Continued Thanks

Dear Westgate Family,

Thank you for all the prayers, cards, food, and words of support during my recovery from hip surgery. We are truly blessed to be part of this community of believers. We appreciate your care and concern.

Darah Waldrip

Recently, I was blessed to celebrate my 97th birthday, and making it very special, I received several beautiful cards from members of the Westgate Church. This meant so much to me, to be remembered in this way! I am so grateful for this kindness, especially with being shut in and not going to church. Thank you so much!

Jo Peden

(Christie Pruitt's Grandmother)